
 



 
Dear Friends of Lighthouse, In August, we praise God for bringing us an amazing 
dance group from Edmond, Oklahoma--HEarts Christian Dance Company--a team 
passionate about our cause, and who performed beautifully and powerfully!  We are 
grateful for all who set aside time to attend, and we hope everyone was as blessed 
and moved as we were!  Read on for some other current happenings. 
Wendy Beukelman, Director 

• We are kicking off two Surrendering the Secret post-abortive Bible Studies in 
September: one 8 week study group begins September 21, 6-8 PM in Crested 
Butte, and the other begins September 28, 1-3 PM in Gunnison. If you are 
interested, please email me at director@lighthousegunnison.org, or call me at 
970-596-1706.   

• The dance performance on August 12 by the group from Edmond Performing 
Arts Center was eye-opening, restorative and professionally executed.  We are 
thankful to Rod and Katha Bardel for organizing this event, for the support of 
Pastor Bob Stevens and Mt. Calvary Lutheran Church, and for the hard work of 
the talented dancers of HEarts Christian Dance Company! 

• With both the college and the schools starting up, and with our fully trained 
and certified Sexual Risk Avoidance Specialist positioned to provide 
relationship training, we are continuing to seek and pray for opportunities to 
reach out to area youth. 

• We are praying about a property that has become available (see pictures 
below). It is very visibly located on north Main Street, while also including a 
private entrance in the back with off-street parking. David Thompson viewed 
the property and is committed to making the necessary alterations at a very 
minimal cost.  We are excited about the possibility of being able to apply the 
funds saved for a building towards purchasing this one, if it is God's will for us. 

• We are in the process of assembling a medical conversion team, stepping 
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